Bellbrook Music Boosters

General Booster Meeting Minutes
Monday, March 7, 2016

7:15pm

BHS Library

The meeting was called to order a 7:15pm by President, Tamara Cary.

In attendance: Tamara Cary, Anne Kreider, Don Schrodi, Kella Looney, Lindy Sparrow, Joy Jones, Tracey Waller, Dan Miller, Ben Leudtke,
Tony Haguard, Jen Huff, Andy Soloman, Chris Foster, Dave Hann , Mike Hill, Al Astroski, Todd Charlesworth, Jennifer Charlesworth, James

Leasure, Margaret Dale, Kelly Newlon, Denise Aguila, Jenna Hosier, Tina Westergaard, Mary Mancuso, Chris Metzler, Dawn Metzler, John

Withrow, Gigi Withrow, Heather Blakely, Steve Cary, Candy Sparrow, and Kristi Sparrow

The General Membership heard a report or acted upon the following:

e Approved February minutes (motion Kella, second Anne, all approved)

e President Report

o

o

Elections — Trustee voting occurred to replace the 3 outgoing posts of Tracey, Ben and Lindy. Many thanks to these trustees
for their commitment to the Booster organization this past year; nominees included Tracey, Lindy, John W, Heather and
Mary M; the club welcomed Tracy, Lindy and John W as the new trustees for a 2 year seat

Elections - Officer nominations include Don, Treasurer; Kella, Recorder; Tony, Vice President and Tamara, President; all
have confirmed their nomination and vote will be completed in April board meeting by the trustees

e  Treasurer Report

o

Winter Invitational — Jenna provided a report on the success of the event and the total earned at $6,826!

e  Committee/Director Reports

o

Director Reports

=  Marching Band — the 2016 calendar has been distributed; need commitment from the kids participating

= Pep Band — thanks to all of the kids who participated, including our 8™ graders

=  Disney Trip — planned for 12/28/16-1/2/17 for any 2016-17 high school band students

» Indoor Ensembles — both guard and IPE will be hosting a command performance March 24% at 7 pm

= Jazz Band — wonderful performance at Beavercreek High School in late Feb

= HS Choir/Band — Band Concert will be Mar 17 at BHS, Choir Concert will be Mar 22 at BHS, 7/8 Band Concert

will be on Mar 22 at BMS and 6% grade will be on Mar 2 at BMS

UD Concessions — basketball is complete and many thanks to our volunteers this season; potential for additional dates during
the WGI Worlds the weekends of April 7! and 15™; looking for a replacement chair for next year to coordinate the games
and volunteers. Thank you Tracey for all your hard work this season!
Winter Invitational — Cindy was not able to join the meeting and asked Jenna to provide her thanks to the many volunteers
that made the event a success, which includes all the volunteers who filled in the slots that day, Jenna for leading the day,
Anne and Emily for concessions, Joy for the hospitality room, Tamara for the programs, Mike Hill and the Pit Dads for the
logistics, Todd Charlesworth for coordinating the baked goods, Mary for the candy grams, the medical team, Todd Dudley
for use of the radios and Mr. Foster and Mr. Hann for use of the facilities and custodial staff!
Dragons Concessions — training will be held on 3/1 in the band room for our group and additional training at other schools for
at the field will be available before the season starts; reminder that alcohol training must be completed every year
Flower Sales — Kelly Newlon will be chairing and has communicated that sales will start on 3/9; order forms and payment are

due by 4/6; delivery/pick up date 4/30 at BMS, time TBA



o Dine out — Renee Brock is working on scheduling more dine out nights; the City BBQ night raised over $330 for the general
fund! Upcoming dine outs include Bagger Daves on 3/8; Chick fil A; Buffalo Wild Wings; send Renee any suggestions you
may have for future dine outs

o  SCRIP — reported sales and rebates up for February; rebates for February were $883 with a YTD of $2,125

e Sale days are Thursdays 5p-7p or by reaching out to our administrator, Dionne Leudtke. New cards are
added frequently, so click link on music website to visit the Scrip Great Lakes site to check for all vendors

o Fundraising Committee

=  Ongoing fundraising opportunities include:
e Dorothy Lane Market Good Neighbor Program. Must use your Club DLM card and spend at least $1000
during the year (1 Jan — 31 Dec 2016) and we will receive a pro-rated share of $40,000 that DLM will
donate to charity this year. Go to http://www.dorothylane.com/clubdlm/goodneighbor.pl to sign up;

Bellbrook Music Boosters is charity #839 and you will need your Club DLM card number.

e Amazon Smile donations to Boosters: click link on music website, then sign into your Amazon account, go
to Settings, Change Your Charity link, Select button for Bellbrook Music Boosters, confirmation will
appear on the screen for the change. (Note that orders through the mobile app do not count towards smile
donations)

e Kroger Community Rewards: click link on music website, then sign into your Kroger Rewards account,
click on Community/Community Rewards, click on Rewards Details, enter Bellbrook Music Boosters and
80195, a confirmation will appear

e BW3s Team H donations are still available at Bellbrook location only; when dining, let server know you
are with Team H (check receipt), a percentage is donated to Boosters and use BW3 Scrip cards to pay!

e New Business

o  Euchere Party — Anne Kreider and Jill Greider co-chairs, party has been scheduled for May 7%, more information to come

Adjournment at 8:25 pm, motion Anne and second Tracey
Next General Booster Meeting:

Monday, April 4, 2016

7:15 PM, BHS Library


http://www.dorothylane.com/clubdlm/goodneighbor.pl

